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Metropolitan King County Council
Budget and Fiscal Management Committee

STAFF REPORT
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	2014-0266
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	Date:
	July 28, 2014




SUBJECT:  
Approval of a lease for shared spaced between King County Emergency Medical Services (EMS) & the Kent Regional Fire Authority (KRFA). 

BACKGROUND:
King County EMS moved into their current 4,700 sq.ft of office and administrative space in 1992. The location on 220th St. in Kent was intended to be temporary at that time. This lease would co-locate the EMS administrative and training functions with similar activities provided by the Kent Regional Fire Authority at the location. The County would have exclusive use of 8,228 sq.ft and shared use of 10,444 sq.ft. 

ANALYSIS: 
King County EMS has grown out of its current space, also located in Kent, and sought opportunities to partner with another similar agency. This lease would allow EMS to lease the exclusive space they need 100% of the time, but split the costs associated with shared space that would be used for meeting space and trainings. 

Proposed Ordinance 2014-0266 would approve the lease. 

Proposed Ordinance 2014-0267 would approve a capital appropriation of $750,000 to build out the new space to the County’s specifications. This would be supported by EMS levy funds.

In selecting the site of the proposed lease, the County (in partnership with KRFA) solicited the help of a commercial real estate broker. The broker began with 16 potential sites, which were subsequently narrowed down to a list of three potential sites. After those potential options submitted responses to an RFP, two sites were selected as “finalists” for additional due diligence work. The site before the Committee today was considered to be the best option and also has a cost approximately 30% lower than the other finalist. 

The lease itself would be for an initial term of 10 years and includes two five-year options to extend for a total potential term of 20 years. The County would pay 100% of the costs for its exclusive use space, KRFA will pay 100% of the costs associated with its exclusive use space and the parties will split the rent and the operating costs of the shared space based upon usage. The current estimate is that the County would be responsible for 56% of the operating costs. That number would be adjusted if the agencies change their useage of the building. 

AMENDMENTS:
After legal counsel review, there were a number of items in the lease that needed to be corrected and/or clarified. Amendment 1 would make those changes in the final lease document by attaching an amended version of the lease. 

INVITED:
Pat Pawlak, Division Chief, Kent Fire Department RFA
Brian Snure, Legal Counsel, KRFA, Snure Law Office
Jim Fogarty, Division Director, King County EMS
Kathy Brown, Division Director, FMD
Gail House, Manager, Real Estate Services Section, FMD

ATTACHMENTS:
1. Amendment 1 to Proposed Ordinance 2014-0266
2. Proposed Ordinance 2014-0266
3. Proposed Ordinance 2014-0267
4. Transmittal Letter dated June 23, 2014
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